STURBRIDGE CONSERVATION COMMISSION
September 1, 2011
Members present:  Dave Barnicle, Chairman, Ed Goodwin, Wendy Lilly-Hansen, Donna Grehl, Calvin Montigney (Alternate Member) and Joe Kowalski (Alternate Member).

Members absent: Jeff Bonja.  
Also Present: Fred Trifone, Rich Grzembski, Lorraine Langevin, Karen Fung, Allary Braitsch, Bill Taber, Phil Stoddard, Glenn Krevosky, William Beck, Darlene Beck, Richard Para, Mark Desy, Bud Soper and Taylor Doughty(not signed in). 

7:00 P.M.-Open Meeting - Quorum check as time allows.

CPA, PLAC and Lakes Advisory Committee (LAC) update(s).

· EG stated there was no CPA meeting.

· DB stated that the PLAC meeting is scheduled for the 3rd week of September.
· DB stated there wasn’t a Trails meeting but a presentation was held last night to discuss the Trolley Trail on Holland Road.  DB stated that gravel has been delivered to the Trolley Trail and spreading will start Wednesday at 9:00 a.m. if any volunteers would like to help.

· EJ stated there was a Trails presentation by Randy Redetzke, the Trails Chairman regarding all the Trail Committee projects that have been completed and all perspective projects.  EJ stated there was discussion with the Trails Consultant regarding the Trails Master Plan and the meeting for review and comments is scheduled for 9/27/2011 @ 7:00 p.m. at the Main Town Hall.
· DG stated LAC is scheduled to meet September 15th, 2011.  DG stated SLAC will meet next month to discuss the BOS request regarding Dock issues.
Approval of Minutes:  
MOTION:  By EG, seconded by DB to approve the minutes for July 14, 2011.

                    Vote:  4/0.
Walk-ins:  
7:30 p.m. Public Hearing – (Public Hearing opened on august 18, 2011) Request for Determination submitted by Alfred Trifone on behalf of Bryan Trifone to determine whether work to repair an existing foundation within the same size, location and footprint at 16 Eastern Avenue is subject to the MA Wetlands Protection Act and Municipal Wetlands Bylaw. 
· EJ stated on her site visit with DB and EG they observed that the site was wet entering the property, the building is collapsing, there was wetland vegetation and drainage issues.  EJ suggested a wetland delineation.

· DB stated there was thick moss within 20’ of the foundation.

· DG asked if test pits were done.

· AT stated there’s a shallow Well and town sewer.

· DB asked how the property is accessed.

· AT stated there is a right of way driveway which is proposed to be extended straight in.

· Lorraine Langevin, 28 Long Ave. an abutter, stated that when the Brook overflows now, the water ends up on her property and her crawl space gets wet.  LL stated she is concerned if there are slope changes she will get more water.
· AT stated there is no change in grading involved.

· Commission stated they would like a site visit.

Public Hearing continued to September 15, 2011 @ 7:30 p.m.

· EG stated he would like to see the proposed extended driveway on the plan.
8:00 p.m. Public Hearing – (Public Hearing opened on August 18, 2011) Notice of Intent Application submitted by VHB, Inc. on behalf of Akisik Omer for the redevelopment of an existing gas station at 149 Charlton Road. 
· EJ recommended that the plan include Pillow Booms during construction, straw bales and wire backed silt fence with a stone construction entrance.  EJ stated if snow is to be stored on site it must be on pavement where the snowmelt can reach treatment structures.   EJ asked where treatment materials will be stored and that there be a spill prevention or response plan in place.  EJ also stated that there is a 50’ no buffer and no fertilizers or pesticides within 200’ of a water body.

· TD showed the Commission the drainage tie in from the Canopy and building on the plan and stated that he added on the plan a 6” drain pipe connecting to the rear drainage system.  TD stated that he’s not sure where the Canopy drainage goes to.  TD stated that he can put “Contractor to verify” on plans.  TD stated in regards to snow storage the snow needs to be removed from the site unless it’s a small storm which the snow will then go into a drainage system. 

· EJ stated that no snow will be pushed over the curbing.

· Bill Taber stated that all salt and sand will be kept in the garage.

· DB stated as a condition the building when complete will be a pass thru window, not a walk thru as it exists now.

· TD stated there are no plans to use the rest of the building.  TD stated upon inspection if there are any issues MA DOT and the local authorities will be notified.

· EJ asked what plan is being proposed if the storm drains are blocked during construction and suggested a double set of hay bales for the low area.  EJ also suggested closing the construction site with hay bales daily.

· DG asked about the plan proposed for cleaning the basin by Gifford Road.

· EJ stated the Operation and Maintenance plan is being adjusted.

· DB asked about the grooving on the concrete pad.

· BT stated it will be ¾” (the State Fire Marshall standard).

· EJ stated all items she has referenced will be conditioned as a requirement and asked that revisions be submitted to her so she can put them into the draft order.

· DB asked when the project is proposed to start.
· BT stated the project is proposed to start in the spring of 2012.
Public Hearing continued to September 15, 2011 @ 7:45 p.m.
8:15 p.m. Public Hearing – (Public Hearing opened on August 18, 2011) Notice of Intent Application submitted by Bertin Engineering Associates, Inc. on behalf of Pilot Travel Centers for the modification and repair of the Ovide Pond Dam at 400 Haynes Street.
· ML stated a Coffer Dam is proposed to be installed with a floating pump that would empty directly under the spillway to the splash block at the base of the existing dam.  ML stated they would do that to the 90 percentile or until the water turbidity starts to pick up siltation from the bottom.  ML stated that the pump would come from the large flat area and a silt sack (10x14”) which would then surround the bottom of the area with landscape fabric with hay bales surrounding it.
· EJ asked what the height of the masonry structure will be compared to the water when the project is complete.
· ML stated that the height will be the same as it is now.  ML stated that there is an emergency gate that is part of the existing cement wall that is proposed to be removed.  ML stated there will be two pumps being proposed for the project. 
· DB asked about the depth of the water inside the holding area.

· ML stated with a properly installed Coffer Dam it would be maintenance only.  ML stated a 4” pump would surround the bottom pad to maintain the level of water in the pond.
· Karen Fung stated that work will be done during low flow conditions.
· DG asked how the water is introduced back into the pond when the project is completed.

· ML stated the bottom splash block will be left in until the end of the project.
· DB asked KF if probes were done to find the depth of the muck.
· KF stated no.

· EG asked how long the project is expected to take to complete and who will monitor the emergency contingency plan.

· KF stated the project is expected to take 3 months to complete and the Contractor can keep a backup pump and monitor 24 hours, 7 days a week.

· DB asked about a large amount of silt downstream.

· KF stated that a silt boom can be put downstream by the Culvert.

· EJ stated that she will inspect the erosion controls once their installed and asked that she be notified prior to dewatering and the sand bag barrier being installed.  EJ also asked for the emergency contact information.

· ML suggested a pre-construction meeting.

Public Hearing continued to September 15, 2011 @ 8:00 p.m.

8:15 p.m. Public Hearing-(Public Hearing to open September 1, 2011) Request for Determination submitted by Soper Construction Company on behalf of Christine and Stacey Clark for the removal of soil from an abandoned septic system at 8 Woodside Circle.
· Buddy Soper stated this is a proposal to remove an existing Septic System, remove the mound, finish grading with 4” of loam and seed it.
· EG asked where the material was being removed to.

· BS stated the material is proposed to be hauled to a Gravel pit in Holland that will be covered with Lime and once it’s dried, will be buried.  BS stated Hay Bales are proposed for erosion controls.

MOTION:  By EG, seconded by DG to approve the Negative Determination under the WPA and a Positive Determination under the local bylaw with amendments.

                    Vote:  4/0.
8:30 p.m. Public Hearing (Public Hearing to open September 1, 2011) Abbreviated Notice of Resource Area Delineation submitted by EBT Environmental on behalf of Nash Realty Trust to confirm certain resource area boundaries at 99 Shepard Road and 105 Main Street.

· EJ stated she did a site visit to look at the last section of delineation and there are a couple of small wet areas on the opposite side of the Cart Path that weren’t flagged.  EJ stated she would like a site visit to look at the upland areas and suggested the Commission do a site visit.
Public Hearing continued to September 15, 2011 @ 8:15 p.m.
DG left the meeting @ 9:30 p.m.
OLD BUSINESS
National Grid Culvert Replacement:

· EJ stated that she did an erosion control inspection on August 12th, signed off on the permit to start work which started August 15th and the work was completed on August 19th for the Culvert Replacement.  EJ stated in the course of the Culvert Replacement there was a pump around, sediment was cleaned out from the Delta and rip rap was in place.  EJ stated when she inspected the Culvert the water was clean and on Friday (August 19th) the site was hydro seeded, hay bales were removed and the turbidity curtain was taken down and the water was clear.  EJ stated that DB expressed to her there were sediment deposits so she did another site visit and agreed with DB.  EJ stated there is new sediment after the 19th.
· EG asked when the Culvert washed out.
· EJ stated this has been an issue for the last 7-8 years.  
· Discussion amongst the Commission in regards of how to handle this.
· EJ suggested having National Grids Engineer come and discuss this with the Commission.
NEW BUSINESS
Letter Permits
152 Main Street-Tree Removal

· EJ stated that she received a request today for a proposal to remove 10 trees and suggested a site visit.
Minor Amendments to Orders of Conditions

22 Mount Dan Road:
· EJ did a site visit and observed the following:  There is water from the Well running down Mt. Dan Road that needs to be addressed, the Well area needs to be stabilized, construction debris needs cleaning up, the Retaining Wall be installed before stabilizing the tree roots that were impacted.  EJ stated the construction of the driveway to be done once the above work is completed.
· DB stated he observed seep coming out of the hill running on two sides of the house, bubbling to the back of the house toward the lake.
· EJ stated she will ask the homeowner if a foundation drain is proposed to be installed.
· DG asked about some plastic debris left in the corner
· EG stated he is concerned with this site and would like the homeowner to come and see the Commission.
Consensus amongst the Commission to invite the Applicant in to discuss the proposed changes.
· EJ stated that the water from the Well needs to be addressed before the Applicant comes in along with the material from around the Well and the stabilization around the Tree.
Cedar Lake Association:

· EJ stated that Cedar Lake Association (CLA) would like to do drawdown on October 15th rather than November 15 for beach maintenance and retaining wall repairs.  DB asked that EJ send a letter to F&W asking them if this will impact populations in Cedar Lake.
· CM stated there are no cold water fish in Cedar Lake.
· WLH is concerned about wetland plants being pulled as opposed to weeds.
· DB suggested sending a reminder to CLA regarding wetland plants. 
· EJ stated she will contact F&W.
Emergency Certifications

Big Alum-Opening of gate due to flood waters from Hurricane:
· EJ stated that DB was contacted by Ken Giesky from Big Alum Lake prior to the Hurricane who stated that the lake was flowing 1” over the spillway and requested permission to open the gate.  EJ stated that KG called her today and it returned to the 1” elevation over the spillway.
MOTION:  By WLH, seconded by DB to ratify the Emergency Certification on Big Alum.

                     Vote:  3/0. 
70 Holland Road-Driveway repair:

· EJ stated she did a site visit and there was a stream that was blocked by debris and water was flowing over the driveway creating difficulty accessing the property.
MOTION:  By WLH, seconded by EG to approve the driveway repair.

                     Vote:  3/0. 
Forest Cutting Plans

Apple Road/Warren Road:
· EJ stated that she received a call about tree cutting again on Apple Road and Warren Road on the Sturbridge/Brimfield line.  EJ stated she called the Service Forester, Doug Hutchinson and they went out and walked the site.  EJ stated she saw no evidence of cutting.  EJ stated she will go out again and walk the site. 
Correspondence
Fish & Wildlife Monitoring Report:
· EJ stated she received a yearly Monitoring Report from the F & W for the Leadmine Conservation Land. 
Conflict of Interest Law:
· EJ stated that the Conflict of Interest Law is in the Commissions packet.
MOTION:  By CM, seconded by DB to adjourn @ 9:43 p.m.

· DB stated that the Trails Committee invited people to CRC property on the old growth tree trail to count the rings and the winner receives a TREK Sturbridge t-shirt.
                    Vote:  3/0. 

MOTION:  By CM, seconded by DB to adjourn @ 9:45 p.m.

                     Vote:  3/0.
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